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 MINUTES October 20, 2022 

The Prince Edward County Electoral Board held its meeting in the Prince Edward County Court House 

adjacent to the Voter Registrar’s office on Thursday, October 20, 2022. The meeting was called to order 

by Vice Chairman, Michele Schumacher at 10:05 a.m.  

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mr. Charles Puckett, Chairman, Vice Chairman, Ms. Michele Schumacher and Ms. 

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker. Also present were Lynette Wright, Registrar, Caitlyn Bryant, Chief Deputy 

Registrar.   

Others: None 

Item of Interest: 

First, upon review of the Board Minutes held on September 15, 2022, a motion made by Michele 

Schumacher and seconded by Gwendolyn Akers-Booker. Minutes stands approved as read.  

Next, we reviewed application for Poll Workers. Motion was made by Vice Chairman and approved by 

the Secretary that all applications be approved as received.  

OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST: 

Ms. Lynette Wright, General Registrar share with us that the Early Voting is well underway with a few 

more weeks to go and early voting in encouraged. The time for early voting will be 8:30 am until 4:30 

pm Monday through Friday. We will be having early voting on Saturday, October 29th and also Saturday, 

November 5th same time.  Currently, we have 427 voters who have voted Early Voting as of today’s 

meeting. 

We want to commend the workers who are currently working Early Voting and we appreciate all the 

hard work that is being done. The November Election will be held on November 8, 2022 and the board is 

required to visit each locality to ensure that everything is operating by the code of Virginia.   

It was established that our next meeting will be November 17th at 10:00 am and with no further 

business the meeting adjourned at 10:50 am.    

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary   


